
California Wheat Commission, 1240 Commerce Ave, Suite A, Woodland, CA 95776 
Telephone (530) 661-1292, Fax (530) 661-1332, www.californiawheat.org 

1

 N  
      
  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
CWC Wheat Bulletin 

 
Date:  June 4, 2009  Issue# 41 
 
The Weekly Wheat Bulletin is designed to share 
quick and informal information about the state's 
wheat crop and disease conditions. Comments 
are advisory in nature and designed to give 
growers a “heads up” to be alert for similar 
conditions.  Comments forwarded by Thursday 
morning of each week will be posted in the 
Bulletin for distribution Thursday evening. 
Archived copies of the Wheat Bulletin may be 
accessed on the California Wheat Commission 
website: www.californiawheat.org 
 
For those of you that are new to our mailing list, 
the length of this bulletin will change from week 
to week. The amount of material is dependent on 
the contributions of our readers.  
 
Comments: 
 
6.3.09 - “Cooler weather has slowed the drying 
process in the Central San Joaquin Valley as 
most wheat is still a week to two weeks away 
from being able to start harvest.  We are seeing 
an average of around 13% on all wheat received 
thus far with a fair amount of variability.  Yields 
are looking good so far with the highest yielding 
fields still maturing.  Forecasts are calling for 
thunderstorms throughout the growing region for 
the end of the week and weekend.  Rainfall 
should be sporadic, and hopefully not enough to 
cause any major sprouting damage or incidents 
of black tip on durum wheat.” Geoff Schulz 
Penny-Newman Grain Company, Fresno CA 
 
 
 

 
Other: 
 
Karnal Bunt Survey Concludes 
The USDA/CDFA Karnal Bunt survey has 
concluded for the year in the Blythe area with no 
positive detections. The sampling included 30 
fields and 1280 acres of wheat. This makes five 
years of sampling without a positive find and 
should allow some fields to be deregulated. 
There are tillage requirements that need to be 
met however to allow deregulation on the total 
area. 
 
FSA Nominations to Open June 15 
David Schaad, Acting Executive Director for 
USDA’s Farm Service Agency in California has 
announced farmer and rancher candidate 
nominations begin June 15 for local Farm 
Service Agency (FSA) county committees.  The 
nomination period continues through Aug. 3, 
2009 and elections take place this fall. The form 
and other valuable information about FSA 
county committee elections are available online 
at: 
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/FSA/webapp?area=ne
wsroom&subject=landing&topic=cce 
 
Market Information: 
 
Check here for the latest grain and feed market 
news from USDA/AMS 
 
www.ams.usda.gov/mnreports/lswcagrain.pdf 

Information provided to CWC by growers or other third 
parties for publication in the Wheat Bulletin is currently 
posted verbatim.  CWC makes no representations or 
warranties about the accuracy or usefulness of such 
information and is not liable under any circumstances for 
loss or damage which might result from reliance on such 
information.  Readers of the Wheat Bulletin are cautioned to 
carefully and independently evaluate all information in the 
Wheat Bulletin before any such reliance. 
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